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Clear Lake Trowel & Trellis Garden Club (CLTTGC) is a member of Mendo-Lake District 
Garden Clubs, California Garden Clubs Inc. (CGCI) and the National Garden Clubs Inc. 
(NGCI). We were founded on September 21, 1955, by five women who  wished to create 
and promote interest in  amateur gardening in Lake County.  

www.clttgc.org 

Tre l l i s Ta l k  

2015-16 Officers: 

President: 

   Ginny Cline 
 

Vice President:   

   Mary Welsh 
 

Treasurer:  

   Bonnie Brady 
 

Secretary: 

  Kathy Steinberg 
 

Parliamentarian:  

   Helen Turley 

See us on Facebook 

The Garden Tour was a great success and the profits will 
help the community in many ways. Thanks to ALL who 
worked so hard and participated to make this happen! 
 
It was great to learn that the club has a slate of officers 
for the new year. I sincerely wish them the best of luck 
and a prosperous garden club year. 
 

 
Yours in Service,  Ginny     

  T H Y M E  W I T H  P R E S I D E N T  G I N N Y 

Water tomatoes, squash,  

cucumbers, & melons deeply. 

(2 feet) 

Reapply Mulch around trees 

and shrubs as needed. 6” from 

base of trees. 

Water as early as 3am to  

minimize plant diseases. 
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SUNSHINE REPORT           by Ann Blue 

 

2016-17 OFFICER INSTALLATION  
& YEAR END POTLUCK 

Per Facebook:   Sharon Thorne and Don are retiring to  

Santa Cruz to be closer to her kids. Sharon was a long time 

CLTTGC member, Past President, Mendo Lake District    

Director. She started the North Lake  Garden Club that  

met in the evening (sadly they had to fold). Also, she   

started our flower arranging group. Many of our garden 

club special event meetings were held at Don & Sharon's 

beautiful home garden in Nice. 

 

      Thelma Dangel 
 
A celebration of life will be held  
at the Galilee Lutheran Church  
8860 Soda Bay Road in Kelseyville
 June 12 at 1 p.m. 

MENDO-LAKE DISTRICT Clubs Meeting 
Host: Ukiah Garden Club 

Place: Ukiah Garden Clubhouse, 1203 West Clay 

Street Date: Wednesday, June 22, 2016 

Registration: 9:30 AM - 10:15 Social time /  

           coffee & pastries                              

Registration Fee: $5 to be collected at the meeting 

Business Meeting: 10:15 AM to Noon 

Program: 85th Annual CGCI Convention Report & 

Awards Presentation 

Brown Bag Lunch (BYO): Noon to 1:00 PM 

Guest Speaker: 1:00 PM:  To be announced 

Bring a dish to share and your drink 
of choice. 

Tuesday, June 21st, 2016 
At 5:00pm 

Dana’s home: 
109 Elk Mountain Road 

Upper Lake 
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I have counted to date all the monies 
received from the ticket sales and 
raffle and results are:  238 tickets sold 
for $5950.00, raffle receipts-$130.00.  
Joyce P. reported they made $460.00 
from the Plant Sale and more will sold 
at the Kiwanis Craft Fair on May 28.   
  Total: $6,540.00.   
I still have checks coming in mail from 
Ukiah Garden Club so this number will 
change.   

I would say JOB WELL DONE!  Nora 
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LAKE KABATIN REDBUD ARRANGERS: 
Shirley E, Joyce P, Barbara S and Nancy B responded to 
Leanne Harvey invite to make flower arrangements to 
be displayed at the first graduation of 13 graduates at 
Marymount California University. 
 

Thank you Leanne, and Clear Lake Trowel  and 
Trellis Garden Club arrangers! 
 

Your flowers were beautiful and were a highlight 
of our events on campus this week.  I heard so 
many comments about the flowers and their   
presence just made people feel good. 
 

I appreciate you taking your time, and I appreciate 
your generosity in sharing them with our  campus 
for this very special occasion! 
 

With great appreciation, 
 

Michelle Scully 
Executive Director 
Lakeside Campus 
Marymount California University 

 
Leanne writes:  We 
ended up using your 
gorgeous arrange-
ments for both a fund 
raiser for Friends of 
Marymount California 
University - Lakeside 
Campus on Tuesday 
and for the Wednesday 
first ever Graduation 
Ceremony of students 
receiving their BAs in 
Lake County. 

 

They were absolutely gorgeous, and I heard many com-
pliments about the creativity and the variety. 
 

Thank you from me personally and from all the team at 
MCU- Lakeside. The arrangements were truly appreci-
ated and made the Castle/Campus look spectacular. I 
should have some pictures or a video feed of the event 
to share soon or LakeConews.com was there so it could 
be on their site. 
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 I lost a special friend this week.  When I first met 
Jerry, he was gruff and sort of intimidating.  
As I worked on various garden club projects with 
him, and Jo too, he became a friend I could count on, 
drop by for a visit, and just enjoy a conversation that 
I always learned something from him.  
     While President of the garden club, any project 
there was, he was right there helping out - Hartley, 
Millberry Park, programs on native plants. 
     Something special and dear to my heart - as out-
going President he carved a plaque with a gavel and 
presented it to me (he wrote on back, made from 
black walnut grown in Lake County). As a woodcarver 
and whittler, I appreciate the time he spent making 
that for me. 
     Linda Pyers asked me to look for photos and may-
be write something for our newsletter. There are so 
many photos we had a difficult time picking one. 
   I can hear him saying "Well, Claire . . . " as he start-
ed to give me a suggestion or some advice.              
I'm  smiling thinking of all those memories.  Claire G 

CGCI Life Member and a Clear Lake Trowel and Trellis 

member since 1976:  Gerald Shaul left this world on 

May 29th, 2016. 

 It was just one year ago that he spent so many hours 

getting his yard ready  for our first Garden Tour.  He 

and Josephine's  yard was a hit of-course. We were 

privilege to walk through his peaceful native plant    

garden and view his creative art designs.  

 

Jerry,  

you enriched our lives and  

we will miss you. 
 



 

 

   
 

  

 
  

12 Thelma Dangel ‘Celebration of Life’ 
      1pm Galilee Lutheran Church 
 

14   LKRA: Suspended in a Frame (Mobile) 
       (Tues)  1:30pm St John’s Episcopal Church    
       1190 N Forbes Street, Lakeport. 
 

21   2017-18 Officer Installation /                    
 Year-End Potluck Picnic 
 

22   Mendo-Lake District Meeting– Ukiah. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  The Fairs will be here before we know it. 
And the  more entries the better! RIGHT?     
I love see what YOU,  my friends , enter. 
Flowers, Crafts, Baked Goods. Can wait. 
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 National Garden Clubs, Inc.  

   (www.gardenclub.org) 

 Pacific Region 

(www.pacificregiongardenclubs.org 

 California Garden Club, Inc.  

(www.californiagardenclubs.org) 

 Mendo-Lake District Garden Club 

(www.mendolakedistrict.org) 
District Director: Gary Bodensteiner  

www.clttgc.org 

Return mail:  President Ginny Cline 

707 489-3511 

Garden Club Affiliates 

2016-17 CLTTGC OFFICERS 

 PRESIDENT:  Dana DiRicco Benjamin 

 VICE PRESIDENTS: Debra & Maureen 

 TREASURER:  Karen Yows 

 SECTRETARY:  Kathleen Steinberg 

Club meets at 12 noon,  

on the 3rd Tuesday of the month.  

Scott’s Valley Women’s Club House 

2298 Hendricks Road, Lakeport 

Clear Lake Trowel & Trellis Garden Club 

CHANGE:   2016-2017 MEMBERSHIP DUES 
 

Raised to $30.00 for a single & $37.00 for a couple 

to compensate for the increase of State & District 

dues. DUE NOW .  

Cash or checks written to CLTTGC. 

http://www.gardenclub.org/
http://www.californiagardenclubs.org/

